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Township of Ignace 

34 Highway 17, Box 248 

Ignace, ON P0T 1T0 

Ph # 807-934-2202 

Fax # 807-934-2864 

Email: info@ignace.ca 

Website: www.ignace.ca 

After Hours Emergencies 

Ph # 807-220-0888 

Council Meeting Schedule 

07 November 2022 @ 6:30 p.m. 
New Mayor & Council to be sworn in. 

Ignace Silver Tops Centre 

(open to the public) 

 

Regular Meeting of Council 

Tuesday, 15 November 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Multi-purpose Room Township of Ignace 
Council Packages are posted on the website: 

www.ignace.ca one week before a council 
meeting 

 
Committee Meeting Schedule 

Ignace Community Nuclear Liaison 
Committee (ICNLC) 

09 November 2022 @ 6:00 pm 

Community Studies Webinar 
Roads, Traffic & Emergency Services 

10 November 2022 at 6:00 pm 

Waste Disposal Schedule  
Winter Hours in Effect as of November 1st, 2022 

Landfill Site – Wednesday and Saturday  

12:00 – 4:00 p.m. 

Waste Collection 

Commercial & Residential - Thursday 

 

 

Results of Ignace Municipal Election 2022  

Congratulations to the newly elected Council and to all that put their 

name forward to run in the Ignace Municipal Election 2022. Over the 

next four years, this council will be responsible for making local decisions 

and dealing with complex and sometimes contentious issues.  The newly 

elected Mayor and Council will provide a high-quality service to the 

residents of the Ignace community while meeting the Municipality’s 

goals and objectives.  The Mayor and Council will be officially sworn in 

on November 7th at the Ignace Silver Tops Centre (this is open to the 

public) at 6:30 p.m. and the first Council meeting will be on November 

15th, 2022 at 6:00 p.m.  Council meetings will still be held in person in 

the multi-purpose room at the Township of Ignace office and on-line. 

THE IGNACE BULLETIN 

Volume 2, Issue 11 

November 2022 

The Corporation of the Township of Ignace – 

Declaration of Election Results - Official 

Office    Elected Candidate 

Mayor    Bill Gascon – 580 

Mayor    Penny Lucas – 135 

Council    Al Zimmer – 424 

Council    John Taddeo – 375 

Council    Kimberly Baigrie – 370 

Council    Jodie Defeo - 365 

Council    Janet Lett - 256 

Council    Debbie Hart - 234 

Council    Sherry Graver – 231 

Council    Chantelle Tucker – 229 

Council    Greg Waldock – 219 

English Public Board  Dave Penney 

mailto:info@ignace.ca
http://www.ignace.ca/
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 The Ignace Lions Club meets on the last Monday of every month.  They are looking for 

new members.  All money raised in the community stays in Ignace and they support 

people in need by building accessibility ramps and purchasing prescription glasses for 

them.  We collect car batteries; reach out to any member to arrange a pick up. 

 Current Fundraiser – Prizes 1. $500 gift certificate for Shoprite Fine Foods, 2. $150 gift certificate for Braggs 

3. $100 gift certificate for The Gallery.  Contact any member for tickets.  They are $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00.   The 

draw is December 17th, 2022 at the Ignace Silver Tops Seniors Centre where there will be a Breakfast with Santa 

from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon. Berry Wetelainen is normally sitting at Shoprite Fine Foods on Fridays selling tickets, 

but feel free to call him at 1-807-936-0310 to purchase tickets for a chance to win a great prize. 
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Remembrance Day 

Ceremony  

10:50 a.m. at the 

Legion Cenotaph 

(James & Front St) 

Lunch will follow at 

the Ignace Legion 
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Elinor Barr’s Visits Ignace Public 

Library (corrections made in the article) 
August 18th was a very special day at the Ignace Public Library.  We had the privilege 

and honor of having Elinor Barr, one of our local authors, join us for an afternoon of 

book signing and sharing memories of Ignace.  She was born in 1933 and was raised 

in Ignace.  She resides in Thunder Bay.  Elinor and her coauthor Betty Dyck wrote the 

book “Ignace – Saga of the Shield” which was published in 1979.  Unfortunately, 

Betty couldn’t be here for the event.  Elinor shared with us that it took her and Betty 

5 years to write the book.  It is a treasure for many who live here or have lived here.  

Elinor was very eager to share her stories and there were many.  She took the time 

to sign old or new copies of “Ignace – Saga of the Shield”.  We are very fortunate to 

have someone like Elinor who has such a passion for our little community and has 

preserved many historical facts and memories for us and generations to come. 

We’d like to say a huge thank you to many people who made this event possible. 

First and foremost, Elinor Barr for taking the time to come and spend it with us, 

having you here was an extreme honor. Isabelle Laperriere for being Elinor’s 

chauffeur, you came not knowing anyone and you left as a new friend.  We want to 

thank our Board members and staff for helping with the behind the scenes that kept 

the event running smoothly.  Thank you to the Northwoods, the Township staff for 

always assisting us even when it’s short notice.  Thank you to Karen Dufault and the 

Summer Students for the interviews they shared with us from members of our 

community. Thank you to Heidi West for the tour of the Mary Berglund Community 

Health Centre.   

Finally, a big thank you to everyone that was able to attend, we so appreciated you 

joining us to help make Elinor’s visit a memorable one for all. 

If you are interested in purchasing a copy of Ignace – Saga of the Shield, we have 

some left for sale. Message us on our Facebook page or email 

(ceoignacelibrary@ignace.ca) or call us @ 807-934-2280. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Public Works Department has 

received the new trash compactor and 

been trained in its safe operation.  The 

landfill compactor will lengthen the life 

of the landfill site by several years.  

Waste compactors save space by 

making waste smaller and easier to 

sort, turning bulky rubbish or 

recyclables into smaller sized.  

Uncompacted waste is a space-killer 

whereas compacted waste takes up a 

fraction of the space.  This means 

storage or working space can be 

increase. 
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ANNUAL HARVEST DINNER 
180 pounds of turkey, 150 pounds of potatoes, 100 

pounds of carrots, 100 pounds of stuffing, gravy, 

buns and cranberry sauce!! 

The Annual Harvest 

Dinner was held on 

October 20th, with just 

over 300 meals served.  

The team at MBCHCH 

looks forward to this 

event each year and is 

proud to be able to 

host such an important 

community event.  

Right picture is Jodie 

and Danielle serving 

two meals to Betty and 

Calvin Cull.  Great job 

by all MBCHCH staff. 

The pumpkin weighed in at 495 pounds!!  Just WOW!  Randy Rosin was the winner for guessing the weight of the 

pumpkin to be 475 pounds.  Randy won a tabletop BBQ and accessories. Congratulations Randy. The pumpkin was 

donated by a gardener from Thunder Bay (must be something good in that dirt).  The pumpkin is now being 

composted. 



6 
 
  

WINTER VEHICLE PARKING 

Bylaw 67.2021 is a bylaw to Regulate 

Traffic and Parking within the 

Township of Ignace. 

67.2021 Section 6; states;  

No person shall park or permit to be 

parked on any highway between the 

hours of 7:00 am and 6:00pm daily 

from 01 November to 30 April of the 

following year. 

 

Vehicles parked illegally during these 

dates and times may be subjected to 

a $100 fine or have the vehicle 

towed, at the owners’ expense, as 

per 67.2021 Section 15.1. 

 

 
Do you have Issues with Frozen Water Lines? 

Aqua-Flo is a waterline freeze protection appliance that uses the principle that 

moving water does not freeze readily.  Aqua-Flo maintains a continuous flow of 

water in your water service line 24 hours a day.  This is accomplished by an 

automatic BLEED, CAPTURE and RETURN method.  Water is constantly flowing, but 

is not being wasted into the sewer system. 

Simply stated, this appliance maintains constant flow of water through a single 

service line and returns the water into the system through the same water line 

without any loss. Also, as the temperature gets cold, check your heat trace on your 

water lines; insulate the lines before the snow gets here. 

REMEMBER TO TURN YOUR UNIT ON!! 

 

The team at MBCHCH spent the day on September 30, National Day for Truth and 

Reconciliation, to commemorate the history and legacy of residential schools.  The 

morning was spent in a facilitated learning and discussion session led by 

Kaagiikwenan Inspirations.  The afternoon was out at the community garden to 

paint a raised garden box and place a hand painted commemorative rock.  The day 

was a piece of the learning journey, we, as a team have embarked on. 
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Shades of Grey 

Active Retirement Living 
November 2022 Silver Tops Newsletter 

Also online on FaceBook 

Next Regular Monthly Meeting – November 7th, 2022 

12 Noon – Members only lunch 

1:00 p.m. – Business meeting 

Coming Up at the Centre 
November 16th, 2022 – Potluck dinner with entertainment 
and prizes 

Continuing Weekly: 
Exercise Classes – M, W, F at 10:00 am – open to all seniors 

Drop-In – Mondays 1:00 – 4:30 pm 

Bingo – Tuesday 1:15 pm 

Computer Classes – Tuesday – 6:00 pm, Thursday at 1:30 pm 

Open Mic Music – Wednesday at 1:00 pm 

Thursday Lunches – 11:30 am – 1:00 pm 

Looking ahead to December – December 3rd, our annual 

Christmas Tea, Bake Sale, and Penny Auction is back – Mark 

your calendar!! 

Wellness – Now that winter is approaching, it’s 

a good time to plan how we can continue to care 

for our physical and mental health even with the 

shorter hours of daylight.  The 3-times-weekly 

exercise program at the Silver Tops Centre is for 

ALL seniors in the community, and you can 

participate at your own level of activity.  There’s 

bowling and shuffleboard if you prefer playing 

with others, and the fitness centre and online 

programs if you want to exercise on your own.  

Whatever you prefer, remember: it’s your health 

– mental and physical – and you need to take care 

of it.  Don’t let the cold and snow steal your fitness! 

Tell Me a Story –  
An extremely cold night, after a week or so of extremely cold weather.  A doctor on rotation from Toronto 
currently visiting the nursing station on the reserve.   A medical emergency requiring a doctor’s presence in Pickle 
Lake.  The makings of a good story: 
At that time, in extremely cold weather, Ford products were noted for not starting, even when plugged in.  The 
nursing station vehicle was a Ford, and it would not start.  I owned a Chev.  It was about 2 am when the call came 
requesting the use of my car, and I agreed to lend it, although not without some trepidation.  After all, the doctor 
was from Toronto.   
As I handed over the keys, I filled him in on the emergency equipment I kept on hand – sand and shovel in the 
trunk, chocolate bars in the glove compartment, blanket and cushions.  He did not really take me seriously, made 
light of all my admonitions and advice, and was on his way. 
Overnight, the weather broke somewhat, and it warmed up enough to snow.  Shortly after lunch break, the school 
custodian, Zack, came to me and asked if I knew where my car was.  I replied, “Sure.  The doctor took it to Pickle 
Lake last night.”  Zack started to laugh, as he said, “It’s in the ditch 5 miles up the road.”  Oh. 
By this time, the nursing station Ford would start, so Albert (the nursing station custodian), Zack, and I headed up 
the road to retrieve my car.  It was indeed in the ditch, at least a full car’s length.  Fortunately the snow was deep 
enough that any rocks were well buried, and the car was not damaged.  The doctor had tried to shovel it out, had 
futilely put my cushions under the tires for traction, and had eaten all my chocolate bars!   
Zack, Albert, and I spent some time putting the spare tire down flat on the snow for traction, placing the jack on 
the tire, jacking up the front end, and pushing the car back – again, and again, and again, …  until we finally got it 
on solid ground.  We cleared the snow out from under the hood around all the important parts that make a car 
work, and being a good GM product, it started at the first turn of the key. 
I never heard from the doctor, not even an offer to replace the chocolate bars.  I think he was just too 
embarrassed.     - Liz Russell  
 

Thank You….to our veterans.  It’s November.  

Take the opportunity to say a personal thank you  

to a veteran that you know and appreciate. 

 

 

Book Club – Want to broaden your reading horizons?  Don’t get stuck in a rut reading only one genre.  We’ll be 

discussing When the Crawdads Sing this month.  Next book: 13 Ways to Kill Your Community 
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Scarecrow Contest Winners – 1. Cindy Fluet 

& Monica Medicine 2. The Roy ladies 3. 

Brandie Belanger 
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“Hello everyone, my name is Tom Motyka and I feel I should introduce myself and try to shed some light on this 

thread as it seems there is a lot of misinformation going around.  I am the President at Celerity Telecom.  We are a 

small, independent ISP that have been serving Northwestern Ontario since 2016 focusing on underserved regions 

when it comes to broadband.  In 2020, we were approached by Northwestern Ontario Innovation Centre (NOIC) to 

see if we were interested in bringing Fiber-to-the-home FTTH service to Ignace as none of the larger telcos showed 

interest.  Since our company is focused on providing better Internet services to towns just like Ignace, we jumped 

at this opportunity.  At the time the Federal Government announced $2.75 B in funding under the Universal 

Broadband Fund(https://ised-isde.canada.ca/site/high-speed-internet-canada/en/universal-broadband-fund) to 

bring better broadband to all Canadians, with the requirement of providing at least 50 Mbps/10Mbps speeds to 

areas approved for funding.  NOIC, as the applicant, and Celerity as a funding partner and operator, submitted a 

proposal to bring FTTH to Ignace.  In addition to the UBF applications, we also submitted an application for funding 

to ICON (https://www.ontario.ca/page/ontario-connects-making-high-speed-internet-accessible-in-every-

community), which is an Ontario Government sponsored program to improve Broadband in communities 

throughout Ontario.  We were delighted to receive notice in mid-2021 that our project was selected for funding by 

the Federal Government.  We did not find out about the approval from ICON until later that same year.  The 

funding broke downs as follows:  50 % of the project cost would be covered by Universal Broadband Fund (UBF), 

24.64 % would be covered by ICON and the remaining 25.36 % would be privately funded by Celerity Telecom Inc.  

The estimated dollar amount for this project is around $1.8M.  In addition to the $480 K investment Celerity is 

making to the infrastructure build, we will also be investing an addition $300 K in other non-eligible expenses.  

During the winter months between 2021 and 2022 we worked hard to finalize all the details to get this project 

started as early as the weather would allow.  An unusually long winter and slow snow melt meant we were not 

able to start any construction work until May, a full month later than what we had hoped.  Unfortunately, die to 

what I can only assume were bureaucratic delays and red tape, an actual agreement with the Federal Government 

wasn’t signed until late June and a funding agreement with the Ontario government wasn’t signed until med-

September.  This unfortunately, forced us to stop construction for winter and plan to start up again in the 

springtime. 

Now, I would like to address some of the concerns in this thread.  The conduit that your see sticking out of the 

ground will be buried or placed in a vault.  There are NO live circuits anywhere in any of the conduit you see 

sticking out.  The orange copper line that your see along with the conduit is called a tracer wire and is simply used 

for locating the conduit once it is buried and is what we use to locate the fiber when you request a locate from 

Ontario One Call.  Our contractor tried to bury as much of the conduit as possible before they had to break for the 

season, but some of it is still obviously sticking out.  This will be addressed this week as we have workers coming 

to place pylons and mark the exposed conduit.  We realize that some damage to the conduit is likely by snow 

clearing or simply driving too close to the area.  Any damage is repairable and will be addressed once we can get 

our crews back to the area in Spring; surface damage to the conduit will not jeopardize the project.  We apologize 

for this inconvenience this will cause some residents and ask that the community work with us on this issue. 

The project is NOT being abandoned and will be completed next summer; you have my word.  There is absolutely 

no danger in someone simply touching the empty conduit or the orange wire along side it.  The conduit that you 

see is called a 7-way conduit.  The centre conduit will carry the main “Trunk” fiber cable that will run throughout 

the entire town.  The 6 conduits surrounding the centre conduit are designated as drop conduits, they will be used 

to install the drop cable from our vault to your home, one vault is normally placed between 12 homes.  When a 

customer wants to get hooked up, we will expose the main conduit that will run in the right of way in front of your  

The Fiber To The Home project that was announced back in May in 2022 is on 

hold until the Spring of 2023.  Tom Motyka, the President at Celerity Telecom 

offers an explanation about the project: 

https://ised-isde.canada.ca/site/high-speed-internet-canada/en/universal-broadband-fund
https://www.ontario.ca/page/ontario-connects-making-high-speed-internet-accessible-in-every-community
https://www.ontario.ca/page/ontario-connects-making-high-speed-internet-accessible-in-every-community
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home, cut into the outer sheath and extend the conduit that is designated to service your home.  We will use a 

small vibratory plow to install the conduit through your yard about 6” deep to the side of your home into a small 

device box.  Getting our service is voluntary, no one is forced to sign up or get a conduit installed in their yard if 

they do not wish to. 

To be absolutely clear, no one is getting a “kick back or fee for every hook up.”  In addition, the township was not 

asked to provide ANY funding towards this project.  White it’s true that you as a taxpayer to the Ontario and 

Canadian governments are partially funding this project, isn’t it good to know that the investment is being made in 

your hometown rather than some far off community in another part of Canada which you would still fund 

regardless?  In addition to the government funding, there is $780K of private investment coming into the town, 

which would not have been the case if the project was not approved.  Once the project is complete, Celerity will 

be offering speeds of 1 Gbps, which is likely much faster than you are currently getting from your existing 

provider.  What’s more, is that these speeds are symmetrical, meaning that your upload speeds and download 

speeds are the same.  Sending a large email or simply backing up your smart device to the cloud will take seconds 

rather than hours.  With the added benefit of having fiber service in your town, it increases the possibility of new 

families moving in if they know that a fast and reliable fiber optic connection is available and are now able to work 

remotely from home.  With regards to monthly pricing, we base our pricing at levels similar to what larger carriers 

are offering in major cities, however please understand that a major cost of delivering the service to Ignace is the 

monthly cost we will be paying to our upstream provider to get a fiver connection from Ignace to the outside 

world.  If you are concerned about the installation fee, please keep an eye out when we launch service next year 

as we will be having a limited time offer where we waive the installation fee while our crews are working in the 

area.  Once our crews leave the area however, the installation charge will likely be re-instated to try to recover 

some of the cost to bring someone back. 

Another valid concern that I see brought up is that why were the residents not informed of this project.  This is 

absolutely a valid point and one that needs addressing.  When this project was conditionally approved but no 

agreements were in place, we were asked not make any public announcements.  A formal announcement was 

planned once all the agreements were signed and we expected this to happen med-summer.  However, with the 

extremely long delay for both levels of government to sign the agreements, meant that we would be making an 

announcement for a project that would likely not be finished util the following summer.  Therefore, instead of 

raising everyone’s expectations and then not being able to deliver services until months later, we decided to wait 

until we were closed to connecting our first customer. 

I want to end this very long post by saying that is you have any questions regarding this project or have any 

specific concerns not yet addressed, please feel free to reach out to us directly by emailing 

support@celeritytelecom.net.  You can also message us through our Facebook page.  We look forward to serving 

you in 2023! 

mailto:support@celeritytelecom.net
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COMING SOON TO 

RESIDENTS OF IGNACE 

Voyent Alert! is a multi-purpose communication 

service that is designed to support the Township 

of Ignace through rapid dissemination of targeted 

information for both critical emergencies and day-

to-day notifications. 

Community members will be required to sign up 

and can sign up for many different types 

communications such as emergencies, community 

events, garbage days, boil water advisories etc;.  

Customize your communications and only sign up 

for the notifications you want to receive.  Watch 

for the sign-up card coming in the mail soon. 
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Royal Canadian Legion 

Upcoming Events 

Friday, November 11th, 2022 – 11:00 am – Remembrance Day Service followed by luncheon 

  

 

 

9:00 a.m. – Singles – Men’s/Ladies 

2:30 p.m. – Mixed Doubles 

 

 

 

 

**Every Friday Legion Open’s @ 6:30 p.m. 

for: 

 Blind Draw Doubles Darts 

 Cards – Crib/Euchre 

 Meat Draws 

 50/50 Draws 

Saturday, December 

3rd, 2022 – 7:00 p.m. 

Dart Tournament – 

Turkey Shoot 

 

Saturday, November 

19th, 20202 – Mixed 

Dart Tournament 

 


